

Via Fax (904) 922-6979 and Regular Mail

July 26, 1995

Willard Hanks, P.E.
Air Permitting Section
Florida Department of
Environmental Protection
2600 Blair Stone Road
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400

Subject:

Statewide Operating Permit Application;

Complete Resources Company;

Current Facility 1.D. No. 30 ORG 48 204; Construction Permit No. AC29-266389

Dear Mr. Hanks:

Per our telephone conversation last July 24, 1995, this letter is to provide the Department, on behalf of Complete Resources Company (CRC), information regarding after spray flow rates used during the June 23, 1995 visible emissions test.

Based on information provided to me by Curtis Snapp of CRC, each water spray nozzle and Rainbird sprinkler sprays at a rate of approximately 5 gpm. According to Byron Burrows of Environmental Engineeering Consultants, Inc. who conducted the visible emissions test, the Rainbird sprinklers at the raw material stockpile were not in operation because they did not need to be. The raw material stockpiles were wet from the rains which occurred the prior two days. The opacity limit was met at the raw material stockpile and the front end loader traffic area without having to utilize the Rainbird sprinklers. CRC will utilize the Rainbird sprinklers as we presented in the permit application, except when the sprinklers are not needed to comply with the opacity limit, such as when unloading wet raw material.

Willard Hanks, P.E. July 26, 1995 Page Two

Thank you for your cooperation and patience in this matter. If you have any questions, please call me at (813) 238-3311.

Sincerely,

ENVIRONMENTAL ENGINEERING CONSULTANTS, INC.

Victor L. San Agustin, P.E., C.H.M M

Senior Environmental Engineer

VSA/ch

cc: Terry Sorrell, CRC